

Central Queensland Motor Sporting Club Inc.
General Meeting Minutes– 11th November 2025



CENTRAL QUEENSLAND MOTOR SPORTING CLUB Inc.

Chairperson	Tony Stennett	Date and Time	Date: 11/11/25 Open: 6:34 pm Closed: 7:35 pm
Treasurer		Vice President	John Booth
Venue	CQMSC Clubhouse 314 Quay St	Minute Taker:	Brooke Doherty
Attendance	Tegan Eiby, Matthew White, Taylor Clark, Darryl Hixon, Pete Jeremy, Brooke Doherty, Tony Stennett, Riley Stennett, Aaron Black, Trev Hille, Blake Towing, Travis Arnold, Amanda Clark, Ross Makela.		
Apologies	John Paterson		

1. Confirmation of previous minutes

- Minutes unable to be confirmed due to not being uploaded after last meeting.

2. Business arising from previous minutes

- ☐ **Equipment Container**
The equipment container has now been relocated from the Depco yard to the Club House. The Roof on the top does need a trim back to make for easier to transport.

3. Correspondence

- ☐ N/A

4. Treasurer Report

- ☐ No Treasurers report available as Jackie is currently in hospital.

5. Events

Event Reports – Tony Stennett (CoC)

Two events were held recently, Driftkhana on 1st November and Motorkhana on 2nd November. Thanks to Aaron Black for taking time to assist both days.

Drift - Was yet another great day but a huge week for Tony as CoC with organising the container, transporting lighting plants and unpacking and repacking the trailer. 24 entries, a lot of come and try licenses.

- Drifters present discussed that although a good day, not enough people are willing to lend a hand - always same helpers, good to see a few did stay back to help tidy up at the end of the day.

- 2-3 individuals were doing the wrong thing and pulled up on it, discussed noting down names for future events.
- Discussion of taking a cash deposit that is given back at end of event to encourage people to stay and help pack up.
- BBQ profited \$767.29.

Motorkhana - Tony borrowed Brooke's car and had his first drive for a long time, good to have a run. Profit sheet for Motorkhana was distributed. Pretty big event for a Motorkhana, 22 entries and 6 juniors.

7. New Business (without notice)

• Secretary Resignation

Due to work commitments, Kittie has resigned from the Secretary Role. Expressions of interest to be emailed out, advertise vacancy on Facebook.

• Racing Dates 2026

Drift Planning - Many drifters attended this meeting to work towards calendar dates and planning for the drift events next year. Suggested 3 x Drift events and 1 x 'Learn to Drift' event. Discussed that Drifters need to obtain General Official qualifications amongst their organisers and work toward getting Event Command assessments complete to be able to provide their own Clerks of Course and take charge of own events. Discussion around closer scrutineering, mesh over windows if not working, camping / accommodation options, and required personnel to run an event (Event Secretary, Clerk of Course etc). Second Drift Event – Discussed running a 'learn to drift' – promote at first event. Discussion regarding availability of a sweeper and / planning a bit of a working bee to tidy venue.

- Taylor to liaise with CQLX and Drift Crew to put forward Calendar Dates and an organising committee together in time for next CQMSC General Meeting.
- First Drift Event 2026 – Blake Towing to complete Event Command assessment.
- Tony to contact MA to see if Taylor may be eligible to exempt from holding General Official for 1 year and progress to Event Command assessment.

Motorkhana Planning - No one present to discuss planning of and dates for Motorkhana. Motorkhana enthusiasts to be encouraged via email / Facebook to attend before the next meeting or Motorkhana will not be planned to be ran next year. Drifters commented that Motorkhana could be ran earlier in the day and Drift scheduled later in the day into later in the evening, all around table agreed that may benefit both disciplines.

S1 Rallysprint – Dates put forward for S1 Rallysprint x 3 – 28/29 March, 13/14 June, 5/6 September. Concerns raised regarding tyre wear and track conditions.

- Tony to discuss Grading with Jesse at Cooper Downs.

Khanacross – 1 x Come and Try /Test & Tune for Sunday March 1st, 4 x Khanacross Series – last Sundays of April, May, August and October. Tony will be available to assist Brooke and John as they learn the ropes as Clerks of Course for first two events, then last two events he will be at work. Discussion around the table regarding the need to maintain Rosel Park appropriately i.e grading etc.

- Travis to speak with Morry Brennan (MB Plant Hire) regarding possible support in grading / track maintenance at Rosel Park and Sweeper for CQLX.

- **Single event license**

Tony brought up that Motorsports Australia have brought in a Single Event License for Speed Events. This looks to work in a similar way to come and Try, and might be useable for the Goldrush Hillsprint if allowed for in event regulations.

- **Goldrush Hillsprint**

A meeting for the Goldrush Hillsprint will be held on November 27th at the PA Hotel. Flyer seeking volunteers and committee has been shared on Facebook, meeting attendees encouraged to have a look if interested.

- **Barrier Hire**

Aaron Black has had a group from Blackwater wanting to know if we were interested in hiring our concrete barriers to them for a Drag event in October 2026. All attending happy to have contract drawn up, same price as Council, and pending dates.

- Aaron will contact them to discuss further.

- **Tree Trimming at Clubhouse**

Aaron had been speaking with Gavin next door about trimming down the tree on fenceline back. Travis has volunteered to sort a Cherry Picker and Blake happy to cut down.

- Blake and Travis to work in with Darryl to schedule a time to trim the tree, early next year if possible.

Meeting closed 7:35pm .

Next Meeting Date

Confirmed Date	9 th December 2025
Confirmed Time	6:30pm
Confirmed Venue	314 Quay St, Rockhampton (CQMSC Clubhouse)